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National Updates 

Join Our Free Age Friendly Ireland Business 
Recognition Training Online 

 

Could you use a few more customers? How about 
1 million more… 

 
 
Did You Know . . . There are three quarters of a million older people (65+), living and shopping in 
Ireland and this is anticipated to grow to 1.5 million by 2051. Older people account for up to 50% of all 
consumer spending in the EU. They have the time to shop, they like to shop, and they are loyal 
customers. They will come back to you again and again if you make the consumer experience 
comfortable and pleasant for them. 
 
Are you doing everything you can to capture and retain this powerful customer base? 
 
Age Friendly Ireland Business Recognition online training are now offering a number of open training 
dates – not specific to a town or company – which everyone is welcome to attend. Please do tell your 
colleagues and fellow business owners about the opportunity, we would love to have them on board. 
 
Age Friendly Ireland Business Recognition online training:  
Tuesday 13th September from 10am to 12pm 
To Register Click on the Zoom link 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89209276451?pwd=WHRJQml2SjJCOGlIL3BSQWZ2KzY2Zz09 
 
Tuesday 11th October from 10am to 12pm 
To Register Click on the Zoom link 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89472505632?pwd=eVpxbWo5ODdINkxHQkJ5LzBubmcwZz09 
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Booster dose of the COVID-19 Vaccine 
 
Booster vaccine doses are now being offered for COVID-19: 

• first booster - people aged 12 and older can get this if they have not 
already 

• second booster - people aged 60 and older, pregnant women, and 
people with a weak immune system can book this now 

 
Second booster dose 
You can get your second booster dose from: 
Monday, 15 August if you are aged 60 or older 

• Monday, 15 August if you are pregnant (from 16 weeks) 
• Monday, 22 August if you are aged 55 or older 
• Monday, 29 August if you are aged 50 or older 

You can book a vaccine appointment at a vaccination centre up to 7 days in 
advance. 
If you have not already had your second booster, you can still get one if you 
are: 

• 65 years or older 
• 12 years or older with a weak immune system 

 
How long to wait before getting your booster 
Wait at least 4 months since getting your last COVID-19 vaccine. You can 
check the date of your last vaccine on your COVID-19 certificate. 
If you had COVID-19, wait at least 4 months since you tested positive or from 
when your symptoms started. 
Book your COVID-19 booster appointment 

https://www2.hse.ie/screening-and-vaccinations/covid-19-vaccine/get-the-vaccine/weak-immune-system/#second-booster-dose
https://covid19booster.healthservice.ie/hse-self-referral/?flow=booster


 

Public Consultation on Proposals for SPSV Fines for the Non-
Compliant – Focus on Safety, Consumer Protection and Services 
for Users with a Disability and SPSV Driver Licence Validity 
Period 

 
The National Transport Authority (“NTA”) invites written submissions or observations on the proposal 
“SPSV Fines for the Non-Compliant – Focus on Safety, Consumer Protection and Services for Users with a 
Disability and SPSV Driver Licence Validity Period”. 
 
The public consultation has been launched to increase the fines (to the maximum amount of €250.00) for 
Small Public Service Vehicles or Hackneys which include for the: 

• refusal to carry a Guide Dog or and Assistance Dog  

• refusal by the driver to carry a passenger in a wheelchair. 
 

The details can be found here at Public consultation on proposals for Taxi/Hackney fines 
 
The closing date is on Sunday September 25th, 2022 at 12.00pm. 
 

 

 

Travel assistance scheme to be extended to Cork from 
September 

 
Bus Éireann and the National Transport Authority have announced the 
extension of the Transport for Ireland Travel Assistance Scheme to 
passengers in Cork from September. 

 
 
The scheme, which has operated in Dublin since 2008, helps people with 
disabilities and who have additional needs to use public transport. 
John O'Flynn, Head of Customer Experience at the NTA, said that a travel 
assistant helps the customer to plan their journey. 
 

Please see full article here: 
https://www.rte.ie/news/munster/2022/0816/1316060-transport-cork/ 

 
Click here for full information on public transport: 
https://www.citizensinformation.ie/en/travel_and_recreation/public_transp
ort/travelling_publictransport_with_disability.html 

https://scanner.topsec.com/?d=1406&r=show&u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nationaltransport.ie%2Fconsultations%2Fpublic-consultation-on-proposals-for-spsv-fines-for-the-non-compliant-and-spsv-driver-licence-validity-period%2F&t=bbea333d30620ed8f0dee9b8b8a1e2f97580adab
https://www.rte.ie/news/munster/2022/0816/1316060-transport-cork/
https://scanner.topsec.com/?d=1406&r=show&u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.citizensinformation.ie%2Fen%2Ftravel_and_recreation%2Fpublic_transport%2Ftravelling_publictransport_with_disability.html&t=77c135de0096c086501f6849b72203d736d4f1c5
https://scanner.topsec.com/?d=1406&r=show&u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.citizensinformation.ie%2Fen%2Ftravel_and_recreation%2Fpublic_transport%2Ftravelling_publictransport_with_disability.html&t=77c135de0096c086501f6849b72203d736d4f1c5


 

 

 
 

Ulster Bank Withdrawal - Update 
 
Ulster Bank is continuing the process of our phased withdrawal from the 
Republic of Ireland market. 
 
Current and Deposit Account Choose-Move-Close Advertising Campaign - 
Ulster Bank’s new campaign to encourage customers to take action and to 
remind them that Ulster Bank’s phased withdrawal is progressing is live and 
Ulster Bank’s customer-facing colleagues are focused on outreach to 
customers and dealing directly with customers to assist them as they move 
their accounts. 
 
While customers can close their accounts themselves through our app and 
other channels, we understand that many customers will choose to keep 
their account open during their period of transition to a new provider. 
For most customers, six months should be more than adequate time to take 
action and have their new current account up and running. Some customers 
may have individual circumstances that mean they need additional help – we 
continue to have conversations with customers who may fall into that 
category now and over the past months, so that they are encouraged and 
supported as much as we can to take action and ensure they have continuity 
of service.  
 
If any customer feels like they need more help, please call Ulster Bank on 
0818 210 260 or 00353 1804 7475 if calling from abroad. Ulster Bank also has 
a dedicated phone line for customers who have vulnerabilities on 1800 656 
001. 
 
Ulster Bank will write to 75,000 personal credit card holders next month 
(September 2022), providing them with six months’ notice to Choose an 
alternative provider if required; Move their recurring transactions; pay the 
outstanding balance and Close their Ulster Bank credit card.  Ulster Bank 
credit cards will no longer work from the end of the six-month notice period 
(March 2023).  Ulster Bank held an information session with representatives 
of the financial sector today to brief them on this plan and will hold further 
briefing sessions with other stakeholders over the coming weeks and months 
as this activity progresses.  
 
Over the past months, Ulster Bank has proactively contacted customers who 
may have difficulty repaying their full credit card balance within the notice 
period, to offer support and to remind them of the activity underway to close 
accounts as part of Ulster Bank’s phased withdrawal.  Ulster Bank recognises 
that some customers may not be able to clear their balance within six 
months and will work with these customers on a case-by-case basis for 
individual plans. 
 
If any customer needs additional support, we strongly encourage them to 
contact us as soon as they can either in branch, or on the phone. We want to 
ensure that customers who need additional help are supported at this time. 
 



 

 
Invitation to National End of Life Survey 

Information Sessions 2022  
 

 
The National Care Experience Programme is holding information sessions on the National End of Life 
Survey.  
 
About the survey 
The National End of Life Survey is a nationwide survey asking bereaved relatives about the care provided 
to their loved ones in the last months and days of their life. The purpose of the survey is to learn from 
people’s experiences of end-of-life care in order to improve the services provided both to people who 
are dying, and to their loved ones. 
 
The survey will start on 1st September 2022. Individuals who register the death of a loved one between 
September and December 2022 will be invited to participate in the survey between March and May 2023 
 
Attending an information session 
You can add the links in the table below to your calendar or alternatively respond to this email, indicating 
the time and date of the information session you would like to attend, and we will issue you with a 
calendar invite. 
 

Tuesday, 23 August 
 

14:30 – 15:00 
 

Wednesday, 31 August 
 

10:00 – 10:30 

 
Join the Zoom Meeting by clicking on the 
link below and enter the password when 
prompted: 
 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82464911249 
 
Meeting ID: 824 6491 1249 
Passcode: 677903 
 
Phone in by calling the number below and 
enter the meeting ID and password, when 
prompted: 
 
01 536 9320 
 
Meeting ID: 824 6491 1249 
Passcode: 677903 
 
 

 
Join the Zoom Meeting by clicking on the 
link below and enter the password when 
prompted: 
 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82269239737 
 
Meeting ID: 822 6923 9737 
Passcode: 712232 
 
Phone in by calling the number below and 
enter the meeting ID and password, when 
prompted: 
 
01 536 9320  
 
Meeting ID: 822 6923 9737 
Passcode: 712232 
 
 

 
 

https://scanner.topsec.com/?d=1406&r=show&u=https%3A%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Fj%2F82464911249&t=2e7716e68697432ce9e4b163a58cce404b8d2a16
https://scanner.topsec.com/?d=1406&r=show&u=https%3A%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Fj%2F82269239737&t=5f036398c6bb1463465a445b97cf3c9431fd84a8


 

Siel Bleu Ireland Updates 
 

Siel Blue are offering Community Classes and Online Classes which are priced at €18 a 
month 10 classes per week mixed abilities. 
Online Classes Booking link: https://www.sielbleu.ie/book-online-class/ 
Online Classes run from Monday to Friday and can be booked prior. 
 

They also have a one-to-one option too. €65 per session for sports therapy sessions and €35 per session 
for 1-1 exercise-only classes. 

 

https://scanner.topsec.com/?d=1406&r=show&u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.sielbleu.ie%2Fbook-online-class%2F&t=8756de07c37c3aa48d79acca5723165aea6c6335


 

Local Updates 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Making Galway a Great City to Grow Old In! 
 

 
The Mayor of Galway City, Cllr. Clodagh Higgins met with members of Salthill 
Active Retired, Access for All, AMACH! Silver Rainbows and Salthill Men’s 
Shed group in Salthill to test out the new Age Friendly seating located 
adjacent to Ladies Beach. 
 

 
Age Friendly Galway worked in collaboration with the Galway City Council’s 
Recreation and Amenity Department to make subtle changes to the upgrade 
works recently carried out in Salthill. Referencing the Age Friendly Seating 
guidance, the height and depth of the seating was adjusted.  Provision of arm 
rests give additional support and the angle of the backrest tilted ensures the 
experience is comfortable. 
 

 
 



 

This wonderful location is supported by public toilets, public parking and 
provides a spectacular view across the bay where Galway’s older persons are 
being prioritised whether they are out walking, swimming or enjoying a 
cuppa from the nearby kiosk.  This is a great start to the provision of Age 
Friendly seating in the city and we invite suggestions of where else may 
require seating improvements or new seating to ensure Galway is a great City 
to grow in. 

The Mayor Cllr. Clodagh Higgins said “I’m 
delighted to be in a position to launch this 
project, particularly as the project was the 
result of such close cooperation and design 
across Galway City Council. The project adds 
hugely to the attractiveness and suitability of 
the public realm in the heart of our city.” 
 
 
 

 

 

Sligo Age Friendly Strategy - Community Consultation Sessions 
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'Making Music in the Midlands' has begun! 
 

'Making Music in the Midlands' is off to a flying start! 

 



 

For 'Making Music in the Midlands', Music Network and Age Friendly Ireland 
invited residents of counties Laois, Longford, Offaly, Roscommon and 
Westmeath, aged 55 and over, to join an exciting music project. 
The project is led by renowned musicians Alec O’Leary, Angelina Carberry, 
Dan Brouder, Adele O'Dwyer, Phil Robson, Ciaran Wilde, Catherine McEvoy, 
and Jacinta McEvoy. 

 

 
 
The focus of this project is on returning to playing an instrument and sharing 
the joy of group music-making over eight weeks between August and 
September 2022. 
 

Click here for more information on the project: 
https://www.musicnetwork.ie/news/catch-up-with-making-music-in-the-
midlands 
 

Your Voice 

 
 
 
 
 

 
We’ve heard about so much good work going on all around the country, 
please let us know what’s happening in your area so we can share those 
innovative ideas with everyone.   
 
Please email us your news to us at agefriendlyireland@meathcoco.ie for 
inclusion in our weekly newsletter. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://scanner.topsec.com/?d=1406&r=show&u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.musicnetwork.ie%2Fnews%2Fcatch-up-with-making-music-in-the-midlands&t=83558890aa2bab45fabadec92574f912f390b9a4
https://scanner.topsec.com/?d=1406&r=show&u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.musicnetwork.ie%2Fnews%2Fcatch-up-with-making-music-in-the-midlands&t=83558890aa2bab45fabadec92574f912f390b9a4
mailto:agefriendlyireland@meathcoco.ie


 

International Updates 
 

 
 
 

IFA Global Cafe | In Conversation with Mr. Vijay Naraidoo on 
“Advocating for the Rights of Older Adults in LMICs” 
 

 
 
The International Federation on Ageing held a Global Cafe event this morning 
called - In Conversation with Mr. Vijay Naraidoo on “Advocating for the 
Rights of Older Adults in LMICs” 
 
A recording of this event will be available on the Federation’s website 
https://ifa.ngo/ifa-global-cafe/ and 
https://drbarometer.com/community/resource-library 
 

Useful Contacts and Info 
 

Age Friendly Ireland Shared Service Office    Telephone:  046 9097413    
Or Email:  agefriendlyireland@meathcoco.ie  
Twitter: @agefriendlyirl 
Facebook: Age Friendly Ireland 
Website: www.agefriendlyireland.ie / www.agefriendlyhomes.ie 
 

HSE Advice Line: Call save 1850 24 1850 
Call from 8am – 8pm Monday to Friday and 10am to 5pm Saturday and Sunday 

 

https://ifa.ngo/ifa-global-cafe/
https://drbarometer.com/community/resource-library
mailto:agefriendlyireland@meathcoco.ie
https://twitter.com/agefriendlyirl
https://www.facebook.com/Age-Friendly-Ireland-105080645349321
http://www.agefriendlyireland.ie/
http://www.agefriendlyhomes.ie/

